
 
 

 

 

 

 

DATE:   May 4, 2021 

TO:   COUNCIL 

NAME AND TITLE:  Mayor Lyn Hall 

SUBJECT: Endorsement of Councillor Frizzell as the Past President on the Federation of 

Canadian Municipalities (FCM) Board of Directors 

ATTACHMENT(S): City of Prince George Proposed Council Resolution - 2021 

RECOMMENDATION:  

 

That Council APPROVES the proposed resolution attached to the report dated May 4, 2021, from 

Mayor Lyn Hall, titled “Endorsement of Councillor Frizzell as the past president on the Federation 

of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) Board of Directors.” 

 

DISCUSSION: 

The Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) is an extremely effective policy advocacy 

organization, which brings local government perspectives to federal issues that impact municipalities. 

Representation on FCM’s National Board of Directors facilitates the City having a direct voice in the 

development of FCM policy.  This work is very valuable to Prince George.  

As noted in the attached motion, Council endorses Councillor Frizzell’s succession from president to 

past president on the FCM’s National Board of Directors and agrees to assume all costs of the member 

attending Board of Directors meetings.  

As the outgoing president of the FCM Board of Directors, Councillor Frizzell will proceed through 

automatic succession and become the past president of the FCM Board of Directors for the period 

starting in June 2021 and ending October 2022.  Councillor Frizzell has been elected as a member of 

the FCM National Board of Directors for 12 consecutive years and will be entering his 13th year in June 

2021.  His past roles included chairing the Governance Working Group, chairing Municipal Finance 

and Intergovernmental Arrangements, Chair of Conference Planning, and Governance Representative 

for two international programs related to economic development and resource communities. 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: 

 

 
 

Lyn Hall, Mayor 

 

Meeting Date: 2021-05-10 


